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From Across the Principal’s Desk 

                                       Dear Parents/Caregivers 
                                             Kia Ora Tatou 
 
 

                                       Welcome to all of our students, parents/caregivers, whanau  
                                       and staff who have joined Opihi College in 2019.  
 
We were very happy to see so many Year 7 students and their families joining our staff at the 
“Welcome Year 7’s” barbeque last night.  Thank you Ms Manson for organising this event and the staff 
and students who did so much of the preparation during the day.  To all the parents who came along,    
I would like to express our appreciation of your support.  The transition from primary school to a  
secondary environment introduces new challenges to our youngest students, and your on-going      
support with those changes makes the transition so much more comfortable for your students.    
Your support is vital to successful outcomes for your students.  
 
New staff 
We have also welcomed new staff this year.  We have appointed Mrs Shelley Thompson as our            
relieving Head of Maths.  Mrs Debbie Hauptfleisch will be teaching Mathematics at junior and senior 
levels.  Mr Michael Pattemore has begun a 6 month appointment with us, he will be teaching junior and 
senior Maths and a junior Science class.  We are fortunate to have been able to appoint teachers of such 
high calibre and are looking forward to 2019 with them. 
 

2018 Successes 
I want to take this opportunity to formally acknowledge our 2018 
Dux, Louise Rippin and Aproxime Accessit, Liam Mulligan for their 
achievements.  I know you will all join me in congratulating them 
and wishing them well for their tertiary studies.  Louise will be 
attending University of Canterbury and Liam will be attending 

Otago University.  
  
Mihi Whakatau 
Tomorrow morning we will be formally welcoming all of our new students and staff with a mihi      
whakatau.  It is always a moving celebration, and I take this opportunity to invite our parents and    
whanau to join us for this celebration.  It will be held at 8.45am in the gym. 
 
He waka eke noa 
We are all in this together.  
Nga mihi.  
 
Tina Johnson 





FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR 

January 31 ‘Hapi Puku’ Canteen opens 

February 1 Mihi Whakatau to welcome 
all new staff and students 
8.45am in the Gym      All welcome 

 6 Waitangi Day 
Statutory Holiday - School closed 
for instruction 

 14 
-15 

Gateway Fire Safety Course 

 18 
-19 

Gateway First Aid Course 

 19  Waterways Trip 

 20 Swimming Sports     All day  

 22 Yr13 Interview Skills course 

 26 Athletic Sports        All day 

 27 Board of Trustees Meeting 
6.30pm 

 28 YES Kickstarter Day ARA 

April 12 Teacher Only Day 
Staff Professional Development Day 

End of Term 1 












